Cutting Red Tape


In July CLG unveiled a radical plan to banish red tape and repeal unnecessary laws.

Mr Pickles and Andrew Stunell made the announcement on a visit to Boscombe seafront. They met local council workers to ask them for their ideas for cutting back waste and making savings.

Transcript

Andrew Stunell (Communities Minister):  Today we've been meeting people who are employed at Bournemouth Council - right at the grass roots. People who are out there doing the basic jobs, which absolutely need to be done to provide a good service to the people of Bournemouth.

At a time when there's no more money, we need to learn from people that are actually delivering the services. How can we do it better? How can we do it more cheaply? How can we be more effective? And how can we work with the community at large as well - bringing in volunteers, making sure that the people in the local community who've got a real contribution to make. How can we make that work?

Brian Heppenstall (Community Parks Officer): We've just had a discussion with Eric Pickles the MP. It was fairly frank and open. Some things got suggested that were fairly positive. I spoke particularly on the issue of volunteers wanting to get involved, whilst not having enough people to be able to supervise them. 

Amanda Catlin (Neighbourhood Warden): Today it came up that there's a lot of red tape and things to do with risk assessments and health and safety that actually prevents volunteers and members of the public coming forward who want to look after their local community.

Lesley Butler (Enforcement Officer): Usually people, you know, do pleasantries, say: “yeah OK”. But to me he came across as somebody who is actually listening to what we were saying. And maybe he will take away some of the things we said, and do something about it.
